
October 2015 Minutes 
 

The meeting was opened at 7:01 p.m. 
 
 
Club Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of O.B. of $10,057.31……in addition to the 

$5,000.00 we have in the “future fund.” 

 

Three new members were voted into the club, Richard Auman, Fred Lumb and once previous member 

Kenneth Tucker…………taking the current membership count to 114 members. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

- After talking to Rod post meeting, he did clarify what is needed to pull off the event.  The 4-H 

Club Charity Event is set for next weekend October 17th.  First, we need all of the trainer 

planes.  If you have a trainer and cannot make the event, please get with someone and hand 

off the plane and equipment to someone who can make the event to serve as an instructor. 

Tommy Cheek has confirmed that he will be bringing the charging stations, food and 

simulator.  All instructor pilots should be on site by 8:00 that morning to get prepared and 

ready to go airborne by 9:30.  At 9:30, flight instruction will begin and carry on until lunch at 

11:30.  To date, there will be 20+ students.  We do need a few people to help cook the food, 

ready to serve by 11:30 thru 12:30.  Cooks should be on site by at least 10:30.  After lunch, 

we will need regular pilots to demonstrate all facets of the RC Flight Hobby…………..jets, 

heli’s, foamy’s, giant scale, glow, FPV, DLG, sailplane…………enough to show the group 

everything there is up and until 5:00 that evening.  If anyone has any questions and are willing 

to help out, please contact Rod………… rgsflrs@windstream.net or call him at 403 – 

4372………..or…………924 – 8010. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

- It was reminded that the Giant Scale Event is this weekend, with the Giant Scale Rules only 

applying to Saturday, as Friday and Sunday will be open flying.  Ken Kayser asked if anyone 

could come out and help weedeat and trim up the place before the event starts.  Ken 

Blackford offered to come out at some point on Thursday while the field asked if anyone could 

come out and help weedeat and trim up the place before the event starts.  Ken Blackford 

offered to come out at some point on Thursday while the field is being mowed. 

- Tim King proposed having the D.L.G. event again in 2016 and that the current requested 

dates would be March 18th, 19th and 20th. 

- Butch Pendergrass proposed having the 2016 Warbird Event on April 7th, 8th, and 9th. 

- Ken Kayser reminded the club that the 2016 board member nominations should take place 

during the October meeting and voted on during the November meeting.  A motion was 

approved to keep the same officers for President, Vice President and Treasure.  John 

Welcome was nominated for the position of Secretary, as Ken Blackford announced two 

months ago that he is stepping down after ten years of service. 

- Ken Kayser stated that he will give Rod Stauffer a call to confirm the charity event next 

weekend on Saturday October 17th. 

mailto:rgsflrs@windstream.net


 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 
. 
 
The 50 / 50 was won by Ronnie Davis, who netted $46.00, but for the first time ever, donated it back to 
the club. 
 
 
Ken A. Blackford 
 
10-6-15 


